STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
Northwest Regional Office * 3190 160th Ave SE ¢ Bellevue, WA 98008-5452  425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service ¢ Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

June 25, 2015

Ms. Andrea Lieberman
Ultra Corporation
Seattle, WA 981009

and

Mr. Tomson
SRMKII, LLC

520 6™ Street South
Kirkland, WA 98033

Subject: Groundwater Compliance Monitoring Report for former Pace National Site
500 — 7™ Avenue South, Kirkland, WA - Consent Decree No. 12-2-16257-3SEA

Dear Ms. Lieberman and Mr. Tomson:

PES Environmental, Inc. (PES) prepared the Draft Compliance Groundwater Monitoring — May 2015 for the
former Pace National Site (Site) in Kirkland, Washington dated June 4, 2015. This work is to confirm cleanup
action compliance at the Site following the Consent Decree.

The PES report documents the groundwater compliance event showing that all wells are in compliance and
below cleanup action level for the third consecutive time. The fourth compliance event is scheduled for
November 2015. The final step for completing the Consent Decree is to conduct the fourth groundwater
compliance event and if these results are below cleanup action level, then to prepare a closure report. The
closure process involves a 30-day public comment period for public review of the Site Closure Report and
Ecology’s proposal to close and dismiss the Site Consent Decree.

Thank you for your consistent and good work at the former Pace Site. I appreciate working together with you
and returning this Site to beneficial use in Kirkland and greater King County. If you have questions, please
contact me at the Northwest Regional Office in Bellevue at maura.obrien@ecy.wa.gov or by telephone at 425-
649-7249.

Sincerely, W / )
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aura S. O’Brien, PG/HG #869
Professional Geologist/Hydrogeologist and Site Manager
Toxics Cleanup Program
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